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NOTICE OF INTENT TO PARTICIPATE

Computer Reservations Systems (CRS) Regulations

Public Hearing – May 22, 2003
May 12, 2003

The Competitive Enterprise Institute hereby submits this Notice of Intent to Participate in the May 22, 2003 public hearing on the DOT’s pending rulemaking on CRSs. 

The Competitive Enterprise Institute (CEI) is a non-profit public policy organization nationally recognized as a leading voice on a broad range of regulatory issues, antitrust policy, property rights, and environmental laws.  It was first involved in regulation of airline ticket marketing in 1985, submitted comments in the DOT’s 1991 rulemaking, and has continued its interest to the present day.

With regards to the specific areas listed in the Notice of Public Hearing, CEI believes that the current CRS regulations should be allowed to expire on January 31, 2004.

In addition, due to its long-standing interest and expertise in this area, CEI is able to bring a unique perspective in the areas of antitrust and commercial speech.  Therefore, CEI would additionally speak on the following:

· Antitrust - the proposed rules reflect outmoded concepts of monopoly;

· Commercial Free Speech - the proposed rules restrict constitutionally protected speech with regards to display preference and price advertising; and

· Jurisdiction – DOT likely does not have jurisdiction to apply its rules to non-airline owned CRSs.

Thank you very much.  I look forward to the opportunity to speak at the hearing.

Sincerely,

Fred L. Smith, Jr.

President

fsmith@cei.org
(202) 331-1010

